
Correspondence Regarding
Native Vegetation Offset

Correspondence Regarding
Native Vegetation Offset

Appendix FAppendix F



Kevin Mills & Associates Pty Limited ACN 003 441 610 
As trustee for Kevin Mills & Associates Trust 

KMA 
KEVIN MILLS & ASSOCIATES 

ECOLOGICAL AND ENVIRONMENTAL CONSULTANTS 
ABN 346 816 238 93 

 
Tel:  (02) 4236 0620 12 Hyam Place 
Mobile: 0429 848 094 email: k.mills@bigpond.net.au Jamberoo NSW 2533 

 

Mr Frank Boland 
Infigen Energy Pty Limited 
By email 11 February 2013 
 
Dear Sir 

Bodangora Wind Farm - Proposal Offset Areas(s) 

 

The letter from the Department of Planning and Infrastructure dated 8 February 2013 contained a 

requirement to consider the location of areas suitable for offset for impacting upon native vegetation 

and habitats. The following is the wording in Attachment 1 to the above letter. Note that it is assumed 

native (indigenous) vegetation is meant in the first sentence. 

 

“Offset Strategy (6n) – Based on the ‘worst case’ loss of vegetation of 1.32 ha, and therefore an 

expected offset requirement of 5.28 ha (as identified in Section 9.4.1 of the EA), provide further detail of 

potential offset sites available, including relation of vegetation to be cleared and vegetation available for 

offsetting.” 

 

The concept in the EA is to offset the area of native vegetation lost through building the wind farm by 

setting aside an area of native vegetation and habitat four times the area lost. The offset is to be located 

within the wind farm properties. 

 

The proposal is to create the offset area(s) on the property Glen Oak. We have inspected the aerial 

photograph of the property and, coupled with our several field studies in that area, are confident that 

there is easily sufficient native vegetation on that property to accommodate an offset of up to six 

hectares. It is proposed to carry out an inspection of the property before construction begins and select 

the area(s) of the offset with an ecologist to ensure that the most valuable area is chosen for the offset. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require further information. 
 
Yours sincerely 
KEVIN MILLS & ASSOCIATES  
Dr Kevin Mills 
Managing Director 
 

 
 




